September '8, 1964 BY COURIER SERVICE - Mr. Belmont - Mr. Rosen - Mr. Malley - Mr. McGowan - Mr. Hines Honorable J. Lee Rankin General Counsel The President's Commission 200 Maryland Avenue, Northeast Washington, D. C. Dear Mr. Rankin: . Reference is made to your letter of August 21, 1964, requesting interview of certain employees of the Dull Pen Drive-In with respect to a statement made by Mrs. Wanda Yvonne Helmick in her deposition before the Commission. There are enclosed herewith two copies of a memorandum dated September 2, 1964, at Dallas, Texas, setting forth the results of the desired investigation, The last paragraph of your letter of August 21 1964, also requested that Rosemary Holmick, the sister-in-of Wanda Helmick, be interviewed. The report of this interview was previously furnished to you by my letter August 26, 1964. This concludes the investigation requested in your letter of August 21, 1964. Sincerely yours, BY COURILR SYC. Callaho SEE NOTE ON PAGE TWO Gale FB1-Sulliv Trotter TELETYPE UNIT L 9 1964

NOTE:

Wanda Helmick was a waitress who worked for Ralph Paul, owner of the Bull Pen Drive-In Restaurant, Dallas, Texas. Paul is a close friend of Rubys. In her testimony before the Commission, Helmick states that she overheard Paul in a telephone conversation with Ruby on the night of 11/23/63 make an exclamation, "Are you crazy?" The Commission requested that we interview other employees at the Bull Pen Drive-In who might have overheard the conversation. Rosemary Helmick is the sister-in-law of Wanda, whom Wanda states she wrote a letter to concerning the conversation. Commission previously on August 11, 1964, asked that we interview Rosemary which was done and the results furnished to the Commission on 8/26/64.